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From the President’s Pen
Well dear friends, here we are, ending another busy guild year, and a show year as 
well.  I hope you’ve all enjoyed the year, made friends, borrowed books and had some 
quilting fun.
Our final meeting and AGM was very difficult and, I know, uncomfortable for some 
people.  I have heard some complaints and suggestions that perhaps there is a better 
way etc., so let me explain.  I believe I’ve encouraged people every year and so I’ll do 
it again, to go straight to the Bylaws if you want to know how and why we do the things 
we do.  The Bylaws (available on the Members Only page of the website) are our own 
guide of rules to follow.  They were not determined lightly and are a necessary part of 
successfully running a 200 member organization.  
The second influence on the how and why is BC Registries.  As a non profit organization 
we are required to hold an annual general meeting.  Directors must be elected at this 
meeting and that information must be passed on to BC Registries by the end of the 
month of the AGM, which is May for us.  If we do not follow these rules we no longer 
qualify to exist as a non-profit organization and that, of course, changes everything.
We try to have as many positions filled as possible before our AGM and this makes 
the meeting go by more quickly and easily.  But sometimes there is a job or two that 
is not easy to fill.  Some jobs may be able to wait, but the Board of Directors needs to 
be in place at this meeting.  Vicki began working on nominations in January, so it can’t 
be said that anything was left to the last minute.  We did the best job of this that we 
could and thankfully, Elaine Cadell and Ethyle Riawetz have stepped in to take over 
the job as co-Presidents and the guild goes on for another year.  
Now if, upon reading this and understanding how things work, you have suggestions 
as to how we can improve the process, then do please let any of the directors know 
and we will discuss it at an executive meeting.
So, what words can I leave you with in my last President’s Pen?  I think I would say 
let’s just relax and enjoy a pleasant summer.  The work of another guild year and 
quilt show is over, we can set needle and thread aside and bask in the sun, smell the 
flowers and enjoy the ‘lazy, hazy days of summer.’  Soon enough it will be September, 
we’ll all be back to meet at the NCC and another fun year will begin.  It looks like 
Program has some exciting things planned and I will look forward to seeing your 
smiling faces after our summer break.
Thank you all for making my three-year term as your President extremely rewarding 
and fun.  I’m glad to have had the chance to get to know so many of you and will now 
look forward to watching from the sidelines for awhile.
I wish you all good health and a happy summer, Christine
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Next Meeting
September 18, doors open at 1:00 
and 6:00, meeting starts at 1:30 
and 6:30. Nanaimo Curling Club 
– upstairs lounge 106 Wall St.

Next Executive Meeting
June 13, 1:30, Chase River 
Country Grocer, 82 Twelfth St.

Last Quilt Show Meeting
June 26, 1:00, Chase River 
Country Grocer, 82 Twelfth St.

Newsletter Deadlines
August 21 (21st of every month)

Refreshments:
In September, members whose last 
names start with the letters A and B, 
it’s your turn to bring goodies to the 
meeting.

Remember to bring:
• your nametag and cup 
• library books 
• change for raffle prizes
•  completed 2019/2020 member- 
   ship form & payment (page 10)
• donation quilts / placemats
• show and share
• Block of Month
• food bank donations

Library
Thank you again to all our library volunteers who have helped this past year.  Happy 
summer reading!  See you at the Quilt Show!     The Library Team 

See what our Guild and its members are up to. You can submit photos 
of your quilts to our Facebook and Instagram sites. Click on the 
FACEBOOK link below:

https://www.facebook.com/Nanaimo-Quilters-Guild-118598632009213/

https://www.facebook.com/Nanaimo-Quilters-Guild-118598632009213/


Volume 35 Issue 10 ~ June 2019             Page 2                        www.islandquilters.ca

Editor suecreba@aquariusd.com 

September 2019 Mystery Quilt sharing: If you participated 
in the Mystery Quilt this year please share your finished quilt 
(or assembled quilt top) at the September meeting. Thanks to 
Norma for organizing prizes and looking after distributing the 
pattern each meeting.
Quilt Along 2019-2020: 
The quilt along project next year will be 
Summer Moon.  Participants need to buy the 
book, by Carrie Nelson, which is available 
at local quilt shops. Prizes will be awarded 
each month for completed rows. Watch for 
details in September.

2019-2020 Workshop Opportunities 
*NOTE CHANGE OF DATES*

Workshops will be promoted at the June Quilt Show in an effort 
to attract new members and fill workshop spaces. Workshop 
spaces are open to non-guild members two months prior to 
the workshop if space is available.  The workshop registration 
form is on page 12 of this newsletter, and on the website. 
October 19 Quilting Inspired by Nature Dara Tomasson
Fee:$40. An interactive 
and hands on workshop. 
Participants will learn 10 new 
quilting designs. Students 
translate the beauty of nature 
into free motion excellence 
through design challenges; 
exploring the art of combining 
designs to make them their own.
November  2  & November 16    Designing a Landscape Quilt  
Carol Seeley    Fee: $95 payable to the Guild, $6 material fee payable 
to Carol. Sign up soon! Space will be open to non guild members 
in August. Award winning instructor! www.fibreartnetwork.com 
Create a small quilted seascape while learning fabric selection 
and Carol’s special pieced appliqué construction method. 

Use either one of her four designs or draft your own design, 
then select fabric, with tips for creating visual depth in your 
water, sky and islands. Hand and machine pieced appliqué 
construction technique will be demonstrated. Explore basic 
surface embellishment techniques and learn how to create 
textured objects. Create water movement and shading using 
thread painting and machine embroidery. 
December 2 UFO Day Fee: $10 Finish some of those good 
projects while you enjoy the company of fellow quilters. 

2019/2020 Guild Program
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February 22 Scrappy Quilts  Sandra Radley Fee: $40
Wondering what to do with all 
those scraps? This workshop 
is the solution. Learn cutting 
techniques and tricks of the trade 
to turn your scraps into unique 
quilts that suit your style. 
March 20 Trunk Show Stacy Day Fee: $10 plus an appetizer 
Enjoy a social evening with fellow quilters as Stacy Day shares 
her work as a modern quilter. This promises to be a fun evening. 
Beverages will be provided and we ask participants to bring a 
finger food appetizer to share. Open to non-quilt members so 
bring a friend! Stacy’s Website: https://staceyinstitches.com
March 21 Creating a Modern Quilt  Stacy Day
Fee: $40 Learn about the design 
and construction of a modern 
quilt while creating a fun, updated 
version of a classic dahlia quilt. 
Perfect for fussy cutting and 
showcasing your favourite fabrics. 
April 28 & May 2  Picture to Wall 
Hanging Kathy Bush  
Fee: $80 This class demonstrates a technique of taking a 
photograph or painting of your choice and creating a one-
of-a-kind machine appliquéd, quilted wall-hanging. The 
process involves using the picture or painting (participants are 
responsible for obtaining copyright permission from original 
artist) to create a pattern, enlarge it to a desired size, mark it 
for construction purposes, and use paper backed fusible and 
fabrics of your choice to complete your design.   This class 
is for the experienced quilter with 
an expectation that you already 
know how to use fusible web 
and how to finish and enhance a 
machine appliquéd project once 
it is fused to the background. 
It is basically a design and 
construction class that will 
require completion afterwards at home.  Sewing machines will 
likely not be required.  Photographs or painting choices are 
to be approved by the instructor prior to the class to ensure 
suitability.  
June 1 Ice Dying Fabric Joy Hegland
Fee: $95  Experience the magic of creating your own unique 
fabric. Ice dying is fascinating and fun. You are never really sure 
what your creation will look like but the results are fantastic.  
Fee includes 5 meters of fabric and all dying supplies. 
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Show Volunteers Still Needed !!!!!
Thank you to all members who signed up so far, especially at 
the April and May meetings. Mostly all areas are well covered, 
except the tea room and hostessing.
Your shifts will be on the back of your name tags and I will be 
emailing you to confirm your volunteer shifts.  Please return 
all name tags to the retreat room to the designated basket. 
Thanks again everyone for your support. Janet Knecht/Bonnie 
Dormuth  Contact  quiltyjan@gmail.com or 1-250-245-5936  

Quilt Show Raffle Tickets 
I have extended the date to have your Raffle Tickets and 
money to be turned in to June 7, the Friday of the Quilt Show.  
Find me at the Raffle Table to turn your tickets in.  
I am still available to bring you more tickets, just phone or 
email. 250 741 6071  judymp@shaw.ca
Don’t forget, every book of tickets sold gets your name entered 
into the draw for the sewing basket. This basket has over 
$300.00 worth of goodies.           Judy Peterson, Raffles

Attending Our Quilt Show?
Did you know we will be having a “Demonstration Booth”?  
Yes, and we have some exciting things for you to see, hear, 
feel, touch and learn about, including:
Friday: 
11:00 “Do you find Challenges Challenging?” Philippa Zapf
12:00 Trunk Show “Little Quilts” Val Ursulak
1:00 “Victorian Crazy Quilts” sources, resources fabulous 
finds” Sue Artuso
2:00 Scrap quilts Trunk Show  “From Thorns to Roses”  
Judith McLaughlin
3:00 Demo “The Mini Necessary Clutch Wallet” Becky Keizer
Saturday: 
11:00 Demo “Folded Fabric Flowers” Vicki Dods		
12:00 Demo “Threads, Baubles and Beads” Briony Goddard
1:00 “Victorian Crazy Quilts” sources, resources fabulous 
finds” Sue Artuso 
2:00 - Demo  “Easy Tea Wallet and Tissue Pack for your 
purse” Sue Creba

Voting at the Quilt Show   
Shortly we will reconvene at the 2019 Material Magic Quilt 
Show to see the beautiful work done by our members.  Here 
is a final reminder about your ballots.  The Viewers Choice 
is a simplified white ballot with two choices each of three 
categories:  your favourite bed quilt (white tag), wall quilt (blue 
tag) and other item (orange tag).  There are 6 choices on the 
lime green Secret Categories ballot.  Member ballots and 
public ballots are tallied up and that entry which receives the 
most votes overall is the Best of Show and the recipient of the 
CQA, Canadian Quilters Association Ribbon.                   
All Volunteer members will proceed to the Volunteer area to 
pick up their lanyards.  In the lanyard will be your Viewers 
Choice ballot and your Secret Categories ballot.  The 38 Show 
Committee members will also find in their lanyard their Show 
Committee ballot.
Non-Volunteer members receive their Viewers Choice ballot 
when they come through Admissions.  Those members sign 
for their Secret Categories ballot at the Information Desk.
The Past Presidents pick up their information package with 
their lanyards and P.P. Awards ballot, the list of eligible quilts 
and their locations at the Information table. They may also 
request a Viewers Choice and Secret Categories ballot at that 
time.  Judith McLaughlin, Chair Ballot Committee and Past 
Presidents’ Awards Committee
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Quilt Show Update
Thank you to all the committee leads for working so diligently 
to make this quilt show a great one!!!
Boutique:  To try and accommodate those who are volunteering 
at the show, Kathy Calder and her team will open at 9 am for 
you to do some shopping ahead of the crowds. You can also 
come before or after your shift to browse and shop.
Will be implementing the use of the “square” for the show for 
payments by charge cards.
Call to Entry:   Val Ansell reports that she has 348 entries so 
we are going to have a fantastic show of quilts. Thank you to 
you all for contributing!!!
Merchant Mall:  We now have 15 merchants participating 
in the MM. There is quite the variety so everyone should be 
pleased with the browsing and purchasing.
Publicity:  Vicki Zoltay and myself attended the Shaw TV 
Program “Shaw Spotlight”. The Program is called The Show 
on Shaw. We were one of 10 presenters - each group got 
only 5 minutes to do their pitch.  We were able to have a 
small area to display some small quilts and to talk about three. 
Thank you to Vicki Dods, Philippa Zaph, Dona Mae Bauer, 
and Val Ursulak for the quilts and Heather Henderson for the 
placemats. It is now being broadcast on Channel 4, if you get 
Shaw Cable, for a two week period. The hours are random, 
but basically twice daily.
Sponsorship:   We have many more than the 2016 show:
Platinum – 8, Gold – 7, Silver - 7 and Proud Supporter - 24; 
Donations from guild members – 4
We have around 100 prizes ranging from $10 to $500.
Prizes will be raffled off hourly during the show, plus others will 
also be awarded (names going into a hat) to the volunteers on 
the Sunday.                             Caroll Rumo Quilt Show Chair
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Your Quilt Show Items:
By the time you read this, you will have taken your Quilt 
Show items to your Depot Captain. When the Depot Captain 
received your items, she gave you a signed receipt from the 
bottom of your Call to Entry forms. A reminder to keep and 
present the receipt(s) your Depot Captain gave you to pick 
up your items on June 9 between 2:30 and 3:30 p.m.  If you 
are not able to pick up your items on June 9, please have 
someone bring your receipt to pick up your item.
Leslie Millward (lmillward@shaw.ca) and Sandy Dobson 
(sdobson@telus.net)     Depot Captain Coordinators

Donation Quilts
The quilts collected from the January to May meetings will be 
distributed in June. There will be a display of some of the quilts 
at the Quilt Show. We will be showing our local community 
how generous we are - from donating to the NIC unit, VI Scan 
department, Dufferin Place at NRGH to Eden Gardens. For 
local families, we donate to Family Life, Salvation Army, Island 
Health, RCMP Victim Services, Aboriginal Children’s program 
and Crossroads Pregnancy.  
Please stop by our booth to view the quilts. We will also have 
placemats from the Placemat Committee.
Thank you again to all the guild members who donate their time 
and energy to make it possible for us to give so generously to 
our community.
Also, we will have several quilts on hand over the summer if 
any emergency quilts are required. 

Donation Quilts Committee, Bonnie Dormuth 250-753-9366 
Pat Clements patclements@shaw.ca
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Membership
Early registration for 2019-2020 continued at the May Guild 
meeting with 20 members renewing their registrations.
Registration will continue at the September meeting.  The 
registration form can be found as the last page of the newsletter 
or on the website. Please print off a copy and fill it in before 
the meeting.  Turn the filled in form with payment attached at 
the Membership table.  Cash, credit card and debit payment 
are all accepted.  If you are paying in cash exact change is 
appreciated.
Membership dues are $30.00.  If you want the newsletter 
mailed to your home, there is an additional charge of $15.00.
Please remember to pick up your new membership card and 
receipt before you leave the meeting.
Honorary Members
If you are 80 years and older at the time of registration you 
are entitled to Honorary Member status.  Membership dues 
are waived, but you still need to fill out a registration form.  
Honorary Members do not have to pay for their Newsletter to 
be mailed, BUT we would never turn down the offer of $15.00 
to help cover the increasing cost of printing and mailing.
Have a great summer everyone and see you in the Fall.

     Laura Beswick

Nominations 
To those members stepping down from their positions—THANK 
YOU. You will be missed.
To those members who volunteered for the next term—THANK 
YOU. You are what make the Guild work—both for its members 
and for the community. Helping out on a committee is the easiest 
way to really feel a part of the Guild and to get to know more of the 
members. I wish you a very successful year.

Vicki Zoltay, Past President — Nominations

Placemats
We had 16 placemats turned in at the May meeting and 24 
beautiful tea cozies!  (All of the tea cozies were made by 
Maureen Bryson, so thank you Maureen!) 

You will be able to see many of the placemats on the tables 
in the tea room at the upcoming Quilt Show and we will 
display some placemats and tea cozies at the Donation Quilts 
Display. 

Although we will be going into the next Guild year with about 
185 placemats and 25 tea cozies, we will still require more to 
satisfy our usual donations to Nanaimo and Ladysmith Meals-
on-Wheels, Salvation Army Christmas Hamper Program and 
possibly the “Good Sense for Change Charity” fund raiser. So 
please, even though the sun is shining and the beach beckons, 
stay home to make a few placemats over the summer and use 
up  those scraps. And, thank you so much to all who donated 
placemats over the past year. They are much appreciated.    

Your Placemat Committee;  Heather, Norma and Maureen

Food Bank
Thank you, ladies for another great year of contributions to 
our local food bank, Loaves and Fishes.  We contributed 
$100 cash donations and 29 boxes of groceries.  Well done!
Over the summer months we can donate directly:
1.  At our favourite grocery store at the cash register or drop 
bins.
2.   Directly to Loaves and Fishes 210 Fry Street, Nanaimo 
BC V9R 4Z1
3.  Drop off recycling items at Empties 4Food Bins.

Your Food Bank Committee; Vicki Dunsmuir, Nancy Lutes, 
Barb Kerfoot, Germaine Batchelor

Hospitality
We averaged 100.5 members per afternoon meeting 
(excluding December and May) and 38.7 per evening meeting 
(excluding December).
The buddy system was abandoned and we were able to pair up 
new members with a “buddy” whenever it was required (some 
members came with friends so a buddy was not required).
Terri, Gayle and Muriel were great fellow committee members.   
Lise Skalos, Hospitality Committee

Quilt Shows and Sales 
Nanaimo Quilters Guild ‘Material Magic’, June 7 & 8 (10-
4), June 9 (members only) Nanaimo Curling Club, 106 Wall 
Street, Nanaimo www.islandquilters.ca
Woolley Fiber Quilters Quilt Show, ‘United We Stand’, July 
12-14,  Fri. & Sat. 10-5, Sun. 10-4, Cascade Middle School -  
905 McGarigle Road, Sedro-Woolley, Washington. Admission 
$3.  www.woolleyfiberquilters.blogspot.com
NanGo Grannies Fabric Sale: Saturday Sept. 21, 10-2 at 
Nanaimo Curling Club. Accepting donations 250-753-3371
16 square foot quilting table, folds down into compact cabinet 
with cabinet insert and extension, 4 steel drawers, commercial 
grade locking casters, Rudersburg 3 position lift. Original price 
was $2,390. Contact Marian Crosby 250-756-0737
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Block of the Month
I’m a little sorry to have this session of the BOM done but we’ve so enjoyed 
seeing the member’s blocks. Thank you to all the participants and I hope you 
had fun or at least learned something new even if it’s “no, I wouldn’t do this 
block again.” As announced at the last couple of meetings we will be working 
on disappearing blocks and the first one will be announced in September. I’m 
looking forward to seeing the beautiful blocks.
At the May meeting we had only one draw with 8 of Becky’s Canadian Flag 
Blocks (photo at left). Lois picked out the 6 she wanted and Trish took the 
last two. Lois said her husband liked the design and wanted placemats so it 
worked out perfectly. Thank you ladies! Judith also showed us the placemats 
she made from last month’s Butterfly blocks (photo below). Love the fabrics 
she choose to go along with the blocks. So pretty.
Hope everyone has fun at the June Quilt Show. Take care!   

Sarah Beyer and Becky Keizer

Okay, here’s the skinny: 

25% off
WIDE Good Cottons*

Need a Backing?
Don’t be caught saying, 

“Why’d I miss that sale?”

5334 Argyle Street, Pt. Alberni • 250-723-6605

Kismet Quilts
 *Does not include muslin.



President Christine Hustins called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. Attendance: There were 80 members present
Moved by Leslie Millward that the minutes of the April 17, 2019 meeting as published in the April newsletter be accepted.  
Seconded by Ann Crawford. Carried.
Treasurer’s report:  April 30 total balance  $ 33,405.50, regular account $ 24,997.60 (deposits $ 2029.91, cheques issued 
$ 2,884.30). Quilt Show account $ 8,407.90 (deposits $ 5,795.05, cheques issued $ 1,301.98). Deposits from Programs and 
Retreat total $ 4,000.00. Lija Bane
Correspondence: Posted on the notice board.
Committee Reports 
Block of the month:  See Sarah Beyer’s report 
and photos on page 6. 
Membership: there are no new members.
Historians:  Greta reminded members that next 
year will be our Guild’s 35th anniversary.
Program: Mary Abbott informed members that 
Carol Seeley had changed her workshop dates. 
Anyone already registered who is not able to attend 
the new dates will receive a refund.
Quilts of Valour: Chris Longmore will report the 
final total of log cabin quilts in the fall.
Donation Quilts: Thanks to everyone who donated 
quilts this year, see the display at the Quilt Show.
Quilt Show: Trish Kirk brought suggestions for 
food donations to the volunteer/retreat room. All 
food provided, for the lunch room and the volunteer/
retreat room, must be nut-free.
Volunteers: Janet encouraged members to consider 
taking on one shift, hostessing or tea room. 
Raffle tickets: Any member who takes books 
between now and the show will get 2 entries to the 
prize draw. All tickets must be turned in no later 
than Friday June 7 at the Quilt Show.
Boutique: Drop off of boutique items has been 
extended to 11:00 am on Thursday. The Boutique 
will be open Friday and Saturday from 9 until 10 
a.m. for members only shopping.
Challenge: Vicki Dods wished everyone who had 
submitted a Challenge good luck.
Hostesses: Lori Rogers noted that incoming 
hostess volunteers should meet outgoing hostesses 
on the ramp to exchange their aprons.  
Call to Entry: We have 346 entries for the show. 
Caroll Rumo said we have 15 merchants at our 
Merchant Mall. There is an article in the May 
Nanaimo Magazine and a SHAW Spotlight will 
be on SHAW TV for two weeks. We will also be 
running ads on the WAVE 102.3. She said we have 
70 prize, worth between $10 and $400, and that all 
volunteers will get prize draw tickets. 
Library: Books taken tonight are (cntd.on page 8) 
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Minutes of the May 15, 2019 Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild Annual General Meeting
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Minutes of the May 15, 2019 Nanaimo Quilters Guild Meeting (Cntd.)
due in September. Linda thanked all the library volunteers, and thanked Curtis for tonight’s table set-up.
Nominations and elections: Many thanks to Vicki for being so successful at securing nominations. She reported that Maggie 
Pickard will be returning to the Program Committee.
That left only the position of President vacant. Elaine Cadell and Ethyle Riawetz volunteered to be Co-Presidents and following 3 
calls for further nominations, they were acclaimed. This left two vacancies for the Membership and Coffee committees and Judy 
Peterson volunteered and was acclaimed for Membership, and Leslie Millward volunteered and was acclaimed for coffee.
The following are the executive officers for Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild for 2019-202, as acclaimed.
Co-Presidents: Elaine Cadell and Ethyle Riawetz, 1st Vice President: Bonnie Eaton, 2nd Vice President: Nancy Lutes
Treasurer: Pamela McAleer, Secretary: Lorna Craig Backup: Norma Steven Past President: Christine Hustins
(The Board of Directors of the Society consists of 
the executive officers and one representative from 
each of the four Standing Committees (Library Linda 
Addison, Membership Laura Beswick, Newsletter 
Sue Creba, Programs Mary Abbott)
Following coffee, presentations were made to Vicki 
Zoltay for her 3 year role in Nominations, and also for 
being Quilt Show secretary, to Lija Bane for her six 
years as Guild treasurer, and to Christine Hustins for 
her three years as President
Draw Winners: Raffles:  Heather Henderson, Sarah 
Beyer, Lillian Charron, Laura Beswick, Debbie Hollett, 
Kathy Calder, T. Kylah Shay, Linda Robinson, Vicki 
Zoltay, Dianne Ross, Laverna Anderson Mystery 
fabric: Sandra Radley  Mystery Quilt: Grace Turner, 
Trish Kirk Show and Share:  Grace Turner, Bobbie 
Webster Name Tag Draw: Lorraine Daley, Tracy Irwin, 
Kathleen Kane Block of the Month: Lois Anderson, 
Trish Kirk
Adjourned: 8:19 p.m.
Minutes submitted by Sue Creba, secretary

1930 Ryan Road East, 
Comox BC 

250-339-4059 or 
1-877-339-4059 

huckleberrys@shaw.ca 
STORE HOURS 

Monday-Friday 10:00am-5:00pm 
Saturday 10:00am-4:30pm 

Sunday Noon-4:00pm- 
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Log Cabin Block (10 ½” unfinished) 
 
Fabric Requirements: 
 
2 ½” wide strips of various darks (reds)  
2 ½” wide strips of lights (white-cream) 
2 ½” squares of yellow for centers. 
 
 
8 rows of 6 blocks will give you a quilt approximately 60” X 80”.  No borders needed, 
just layer, quilt and bind. 
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Quilts of Valour
Log Cabin Block (10 1/2” unfinished)

Fabric Requirements:
2 1/2” wide strips of various darks (reds)
2 1/2” wide strips of lights (white - cream)
2 1/2” squares of yellow for centres
8 rows of 6 blocks will give you a quilt about 60” x 80”.  
No borders needed, just layer, quilt and bind.

Below: Chris Longmore presents Judy Peterson’s quilt to a 
Vancouver Island vet.
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Pd:  Date ____________________       Cash      Cheque #__________     Credit Card 
 

$30.00 Membership Fee   Paid   
Mail or email?   $15 Mailing Fee Paid or   Honorary  

Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild 
Membership Registration Form  2019 / 2020  year 

 
 
Name  ______________________________________ Membership # _________ 
 
Mailing Address _________________________________________________________  
 
City ___________________________________ Postal Code ________________ 
 
Email _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Home Phone _____________________   Cell ________________________ 
 
 

Are you a new member? ________  Have you ever been a member in the past? _______________ 
 
I attend the day  and/or evening  meetings. 
I wish to have the Guild Newsletter delivered by: regular mail ($15)  online  . 
 
 

Are you an Honorary Member?    (over 80 years of age) 
As an honorary member, I wish to continue to receive information/newsletters from the Guild. 

Yes, I do     No, please just retain my membership  
            Year of 80th birthday   _______ 


I do/do not (circle) consent to my personal information appearing on the membership list that  
is provided to the members of the Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild. 
 

        X 
 
Print Name       Signature  
 
Areas in which I am willing to volunteer: 
 Angels  Christmas Potluck  Coffee  Donation Quilts 

 Hospitality  June Picnic  Library  Phoning 

 Programs  Quilt Bee  Buddy  Food bank 

 Raffles  Placemats  Executive  Other  _________________ 
 
Do you have an expertise you could present at a program or workshop? __________________ 
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Are you a snowbird?  Yes / No, if yes when are you away_______________ 
  
 

 



NANAIMO QUILTERS’ GUILD 2019-20 
  NQG PC WORKSHOP REGISTRATION FORM 

Please complete the information below and circle the dates of the workshops you 
wish to take. 

Name  _________________________________________   Membership Number ___________ 
 
Phone __________________________________________ Email _______________________________________ 
 

Workshop Title Date Time Venue Fee Paid 
 

     
 

 
On going Sept-May 

Summer Moon book can be purchased 
locally 

 
$20.00 

Participation 
fee 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 

Quilting Inspired by 
Nature  

Saturday 
Oct 19  

9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods 
 

$40.00 Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
Designing a Landscape 

Quilt 
Saturday 

Nov 2 & 16 
9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods  

 
$95.00 Cash 

Cheque 
MC/Visa 

UFO Saturday 
Dec 2 

9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods $10.00 Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
Scrappy Quilts Saturday 

Feb 22/20 
9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods  

 
$40.00 

 
Cash 

Cheque 
MC/Visa 

Stacy Day Trunk Show Friday 
March 20 

6:00-8:00 
 

TBA $10.00 plus 
an appetizer 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
Creating a Modern Quilt Saturday 

March 21 
9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods $40.00 Cash 

Cheque 
MC/Visa 

Picture to Wall Hanging Saturday  
April 18 & 

May 2 

9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods  
 

$80.00 
 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
Ice Dying Fabric Saturday 

June 1 
9:00-3:00 TBA $95 includes 

all materials  
except ice 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
 
 Number of Classes  ___________ Total Paid  ______________ Receipt #_________ 
 
Circle method of payment:     cash          cheque       Mastercard            Visa 
 
Please make cheques payable to Nanaimo Quilters Guild. 
Register at meetings or by email to maryabbott@telus.net If registering by email send cheques to: 

Mary Abbott, 3438 Whiting Way, Ladysmith, BC V9G 1C3 
 

REFUND/CANCELLATION POLICY: If the Guild cancels a workshop participants will be fully 
reimbursed. If you need to withdraw from a class a refund will be given ONLY if there is a waitlist. In 
all other cases, refunds will only be given under very extenuating circumstances and with the 
approval of the Program Committee.  


